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To: Dr. Steve Pegram and Board of Education 
From: David Fernkopf, OAC Principal 
Date: May 6, 2015 
Subject: May Building Report 
 

Here is a preview of upcoming events and a summary of some recent events at 
Overbrook Attendance Center. 
Aimsweb Testing  
 We are finishing our spring Aimsweb testing.  We have a lot of data that we are 
going to be able to look at to see how much growth we had in each grade level.  We will be 
having those conversations as a staff during profession development next week.   
 
Field Day – May 7 
 Our Field Day was rained out, so we had 12 different stations throughout the 
building at OAC for the students to participate and get moving.  The students had a lot of 
fun and enjoyed working with their class mates on the different activities. 
 
Kindergarten Round-Up 

We had approximately 65 students and their parents attend Kindergarten Round-
Up.  Parents were able to visit with office staff and me along with taking a tour of the 
building. Students were able to visit the different kindergarten classrooms and do a little 
introduction to kindergarten.  I expect more kindergarteners to enroll in August.  We have 
a tentative list of 74 students. 
 
Field Trips 
 The students and the staff of OAC would like to say thank you to the PTO for 
sponsoring all the field trips this year.  The kindergarten students visited the Deanna Rose 
Homestead in Overland Park, first grade visited TPAC and the second grade students 
visited the state capital and air museum.  Thanks PTO for these experiences! 

Discipline Report 
 Below is a summary of disciplinary actions for Overbrook Attendance Center as of 
5/6/15 
 
 

 1st 
Quarter 

2nd 
Quarter 

3rd 
Quarter 

4th 
Quarter 

14/15 
Totals 

Total Number of 
Office Referrals for 
Discipline 

 
18 

 
15 

 
13 

 
3 

 
49 

Total Bus Discipline 
Referrals 

 
2 

 
5 

 
2 

 
3 

 
12 

ISS 2 1 0 1/2 3 1/2 



2 

 
 
Update on OAC Building Goals 
 
Curriculum 
We are still working on BYOC.  We will be having another work day this month. 
 
McRel 
Since teacher evals have been turned in, there has not been much activity on McRel.  I 
have still been visiting classroom daily and checking in with teachers. 
 
Communication 
I am still using Facebook, weekly memos, and monthly school newsletters.   
  
Developing as a Professional 
Our plan for professional development days are as follows. 
Wednesday, May 13th -Grade card meeting and Transition meetings in the morning, BYOC 
in the afternoon all at OAC. 
Thursday- Data meeting in the morning, Goal setting for OAC in the afternoon  
 
Data 
We will be looking at data next Thursday from Aimsweb.  The system seems to be 
working better and we have been able to print reports. 
 


